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Beth Keating      STAFF’S SECOND DATA REQUEST 
Gunster Law Firm         via email 
215 South Monroe St., Suite 601 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 
 
John Cogburn, Director,  
Regulatory Reporting and Strategic Planning 
AGL Resources, Inc. 
10 Peachtree Place 
Atlanta, GA 30309 

Re: Docket No. 150116-GU - Petition for approval of safety, access, and facility 
enhancement program and associated cost recovery methodology, by Florida City Gas 

Dear Ms. Keating and Mr. Cogburn: 

By this letter, Commission staff requests the following information from Florida City Gas.  

1. Please explain why Florida City Gas (FCG) proposes an annual filing date of October 1 
(paragraph 22 of the petition), rather than the September 1 filing date required for 
Peoples Gas and Florida Public Utilities/Chesapeake for their surcharges (Docket Nos. 
110320-GU and 120036-GU, respectively). 

2. Please explain how and when FCG plans to notify customers of an approved surcharge, 
e.g., notice on bill, bill insert, etc.   

3. Please refer to FCG’s response to staff’s First Data Request, No. 7.  Has FCG awarded 
the project?  If not, when does FCG plan to award the project? 

4. According to Exhibit A, the SAFE program targets 20% of the rear lot main (which are 
also unprotected steel).  Please describe any plans FCG has for the remainder of the rear 
lot main and unprotected steel. 

5. According to Exhibit B, FCG plans to begin work on this project in October 2015, but its 
proposed surcharges would take effect on January 1, 2016.  Please explain why FCG 
plans to begin work prior to the implementation of any surcharges and whether the 
expenditures during October – December 2015 are included in the proposed 2016 
surcharge.  
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Please file all responses electronically no later than Friday, July 17, 2015 from the Commission’s 
website at www.floridapsc.com, by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and Electronic Filing Web 
Form.  Please feel free to call me at (850) 413-6540 if you have any questions. 

Thank you, 

/s/  Sue Ollila 

Sue Ollila 
Economic Analyst 
sollila@psc.state.fl.us 
 

SMO 
cc: Office of Commission Clerk 
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